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July 23, 1993
TO: File
FROM: Pamela Grubaugh-Littig, Permit Supervisor@{
Re: Status of Permit Conditions, Sunnyside Cogeneration Associates

Sunnyside Refuse and Slurry, ACT/007/035, Folder #2, Carbon
County, Utah

A progress meeting was held at the Division on July 22, 1993 to discuss the
permit conditions and other issues surrounding the SCA permit. In attendance
were: Division - Hugh Kiein, Joe Helfrich, Henry Sauer, Pam Grubaugh-Littig, SCA
- Brian Burnett, Alane Boyd, Jessica Smith, Hugh Plant, and Jim Comas.

Attached is the permit chronology. In addition to the conditions, the
contemporaneous reclamation issue, the recertification of the clean-out ponds, and
the Coarse Refuse seep were discussed. The Division is reviewing the issues of
contemporaneous reclamation and recertification and will respond to SCA soon. 1




Status Report as of 7/22/93

Chronology of Permit Conditions
Sunnyside Cogeneration
ACT/007/035

Stipulation #1 Operating Agreement between Sunnyside Cogeneration Associates
(SCA) and Sunnyside Coal Company (SCC) due 4/30/93. Letter
received 4/30/93 from SCC stating negotiations are still being done.
NOV N93-40-4-1 written 5/6/93, extended to 6/15, 6/30, and 7/30.
Meeting held on 6/16 with SCC, SCA and Jim and Tom.

Stipulation #2 Due 7/1/93 (HS), Henry met with Jim Comas, and Jim Nyenhuis
(ACZ) on 6/28/93 to discuss sampling sites. Preliminary report
available 7/15/93. Final report by 9/1/93. Will write letter. Under
review to document by 9/1.

Stipulation #3 Due 7/31/93 (SW), to Division by 7/30
Stipulation #4 Due 7/31/93 (SW), submitted 6/30/93. Under review.
Stipulation #5 Letter dated 4/28/93 from Ken Phippen (DWR) to Jessica Smith (EWP)

discussing plans to inventory Icelander Creek. Letter sent 6/15 that
there are fish in Icelander, documented by SW and KW. Due 9/30/93
(SW). Letter to LPB 7/19, need response to SCA.

Stipulation #6 Letter dated 3/5/93 from EWP with response. SMW memo to PGL
6/4/93. Letter to SCA 6/22, info due 7/16, extended to 8/6.

Stipulation #7 Due 7/31/93 (SW), submitted 6/30/93. Field work by Pat Collins done
by 7/31/93. Report to SCA by 8/31/93. Under review. Will send letter
to request to 9/15.

Stipulation #8 Due 7/31/93 (SW), submitted 6/30/93. Field work by Pat Collins done
by 7/31/93. Report to SCA by 8/31/93. Under review. Will send
letter to request to 9/15.

Stipulation #9 Due 7/1/93 (JK & HS), submitted 6/30/93. Under review.

Stipulation #10 Due 7/1/93 (JK), submitted 6/30/93. Under review. Non-combustible
water problems, how do? operations changing..

Stipulation #11 Due 7/1/93 (JK), submitted 6/30/93. Under review.



Stipulation #12

Stipulation #13
Stipulation #14
Stipulation #15

Stipulation #16

Stipulation #17

Stipulation #18

Stipulation #19

Stipulation #20

SCAPERM.CHR

Due 7/1/93 (HS). Explanation in 6/30/93 submittal. Preliminary
report to be submitted 7/15/93. Need letter by 7/26 to extend..

Due 7/1/93 (JK), submitted 6/30/93. Under review.
Due 7/1/93 (JK & HS), submitted 6/30/93. Under review.
Due 7/1/93 (KW), submitted 6/30/93. Under review.

Open (KW), waiting for new guidelines from FWS. FWS will meet
with SCA week of July 26. (water for dust control is 30 ac-ft/yr in
PAP). Check OSM Iletter.

Letter dated 3/5/93 from EWP with response. Ken Wyatt (DOGM)
review memo written 4/9/93. Review sent 4/12/93 requesting
corrections. Response sent from SCA on 4/23/93. Ken Wyatt writes
conditional approval memo on 5/21/93. Conditional approval sent
5/25/93, response from SCA 6/25/93. Under review (KW)

Letter of response sent 3/5/93. Henry Sauer (DOGM) review memo
written 4/29/93. DOGM sends response on 5/3/93 for resampling, due
6/11/93. SCA submitted a screening plan on 6/18/93. (HS)

Under review. Letter sent 7/26 to SCA, due 8/6.

Due 7/1/93 (KW), submitted 6/30/93. Under review.

Due 7/1/93 (PGL). Explanation of why not submitted on page 10 of
6/30/93 submittal. Commits to cost estimate by 12/15/93.





